

Sending Church: Riverview Baptist Church 4921 W. Wernett Rd. Pasco, WA 99301,

(509) 547-2021

Support Address: G. I. B. M.

P.O. Box 700, Sherman, TX 75091, E-Mail: gibm1296@gmail.com

Field Address: 43 Yongpo2-gil Geumnam-myeon

Sejong City, 30083, S. Korea E-mail: bpbbct@yahoo.com

Skype ID: bpbbct

Tel. Number: (Field): +82-10-5627-7114

January 15, 2024

Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.

2023, A YEAR OF ABUNDANT BLESSINGS.

Thanks to your prayers and to the blessings of God, we were able to close another year with joy and thanksgiving. There were souls saved, baptized, and a couple of renovations to the Church building were done including paving of the drive way. On the Thanksgiving Sunday, our people gave about \$7,000.00 to pay a portion of the building loan. Jae and I are very grateful for the goodness of our Lord and for the faithfulness of His people in Daepyeong BBC.

On the last week of 2023, our choir prepared special Christmas program as one of the efforts to invite our friends and families and to lead them to the Lord. We did not have as many as we hoped and expected, but it was a blessing to see our people faithful in the service of the Lord.

On the last day of 2023, we recognized our workers with gifts, choir members, Sunday School teachers, Christian Character Class helpers, and others who have served in various areas of the ministry. We praise the Lord for His love and blessings upon this young but beautiful church. Jae and I thank you for your involvement in our ministries in S. Korea.



The theme of 2023 was "Seek ye first" from Matt. 6:33 and it seems the Lord has used it and our people were drawn closer to the Lord. Our theme for 2024 is "Now Are We the Sons of God" from 1John 3:2. I am thankful for the new theme and hope our people would know and confident that we are His children and God is our Father in heaven. Please pray that our people would grow in personal relationship with God this year.

PRAYER REQUESTS.

- 1) Salvations of friends and families 2) Christian Character Class.
- 3) The new year ministries 4) Discipleship program.
- 5) Brother Yoon at HBBC. He has one more semester at the college.

Again, we would like you know that we are very thankful for your love, prayers, and faithful supports. We hope and pray that the Lord continue to bless and to use us this year so that our ministry would be a blessing and encouragement to your efforts to evangelize the world with the gospel of salvation. We also pray that our gracious Heavenly Father bless and use our supporting churches and friends with many souls and heavenly blessings in 2024!

Happy New Year!

Your Missionaries to S. Korea,

Benjamin and Jae Park

Kins Pok











